Notes of a meeting held on Monday 25th October at The Management office, Lloyds Wharf, Mill Street, SE1 2BD at 6.30pm.

Present:
Mr. & Mrs. Martin (3)



Mr. & Mrs. Currie (4)



Mr. Henry Brown (5)



Mr. Simon Hawk (6)



Mr. Keith Hinds (7)



Mr. James Brown (8)



Mr. Paul Griffin (9)



Elizabeth Hurry & Keith Nicholson The Management (TM)

Apologies: 
Paul Dipino

The meeting opened at 6.40pm with an introduction to The Management and residents introduced themselves.  There was then much discussion as detailed below:

1. Security is of concern.  TM are getting quotes for a new front door lock (ASSA or MUL-T-LOCK)   Residents feel that the developer should pay for new lock and new keys.  TM will issue 2 keys to every flat – any additional keys will be paid for by individuals.  TM suggested that the same lock be fitted to the internal doors to the rubbish room.
2. Residents asked if a lock could be put on the internal doors to the lobbies to the flats – TM to investigate fire regs. in this regard and advise.  Again the residents felt the developer should pay for these as the building had been sold without adequate security.  This is of particular concern as when the commercial units are let the volume of people coming and going into the building will increase (with currently easy access to the upper floors).

3. The lights in the common parts should be on a sensor but they don’t appear to be working and are on all the time – the switch is taped down by the side of the front door – TM to investigate / remedy

4. Lessees asked to see a copy of the service charge budget – TM to provide once solicitors have advised how they have calculated contributions to date

5. Residents asked for letterboxes to be built inside the entrance hall – there was particular concern as to the probable amount of post when the commercial units are let – TM suggested cubby holes be built and residents agreed they had been promised letterboxes would be available and therefore this is something the developer should pay for.
6. TM confirmed that Mr. Dipino will be selling the freehold and he hoped the lessees would buy it – Mr. D. would buy back into the freehold as commercial owner.  Messrs. Griffin and Martin said they would ‘get the ball rolling’ with advice as to how this should proceed.  Everyone was keen to know how much the freehold was likely to be sold for – TM to get a ball park figure from Mr. D. – residents suggested getting an independent value.
7. Building insurance was explained as being the cost to rebuild rather than the cost of the individual flats.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.35pm.
